COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, August 8, 2015
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Vernice D. Cowell, Dennis B. Guerri Nancy J. Fishell and Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: William F. Maier and Elise L. Fitzsimmons, 
Public Present: Mr. & Mrs. Bosari.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:03 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that the district clerk will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None. 

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from Previous Meeting –Mr. Lerner informed the committee that due to a malfunctioning router and telephone DSL line problems the minutes could not be printed so he decided to table them until the computer issues are resolved.

3. Dam Management -  

     a. Lancelot Lake Dam Phase II Request For Qualifications (RFQ) - Mr. Lerner stated that three weeks ago the RFQ was sent to nine Engineering firms that specialize in dam design and repair. He noted that the due date for these firms to submit their documentation is Friday and that he will report back to the committee as soon as possible. Mr. Ronzio noted that three firms have requested additional information and he felt confident that the district would be getting proposals for the Phase II work. Mr. Lerner stated that many trees on the crest of the dam need to be removed and three boulders that block vehicular passage will have to moved as well. Committee members discussed scheduling a meeting so that the bids can be opened publically as soon as possible. 

     b. Lancelot Lake Evaluation Criteria for Phase II Engineer - Mr. Lerner briefed the committee on the pertinent criteria that they will use to evaluate the proposals to insure this process is fair and transparent. 

     c. Lancelot Lake Property Acquisitions/Easements STATUS - Mr. Lerner stated that this is a work in progress and although the Town voted at its Annual Meeting to dispose of the property there are several legal steps that need to be taken before the property can be auctioned and eventually transferred.
Mr. Ronzio noted that the he is in receipt of the SFLD/Taylor Deed documents prepared by Attorney Goodman. Unfortunately, Attorney Goodman made some further minor corrections to the documents and they will be available early next week. Mr. Eldred made a motion to give Mr. Lerner the authority to sign the documents on behalf of the Lake District, Ms. Cowell seconded, Mr. Taylor abstained. The motion granted Mr. Lerner the authority to sign the deed transfer paperwork. Mr. Lerner stated that as soon as that is done the documents would be recorded at the Berkshire Middle District Registry of Deeds. 
Mr. Lerner noted that the Conservation Commission has approved the extension necessary for Little Robin Dam and concurred with the modification plan approved by the Office of Dam Safety. He stated that Craig Tighe Construction would do the work sometime prior to November 1. 

4. Lake Management - 

     a. Conservation Commission - Aquatic Control Technology (ACT) Reporting & Harvesting Map  - Mr. Ronzio presented three maps that were provided by ACT, which he displayed for the committee to review and discuss. Mr. Lerner noted that Mr. Ronzio spent numerous hours working with Mr. Shep Evans, the Becket Conservation Commission Agent and thanked him for all of his time and hard work. Mr. Ronzio noted that Mr. Evans wanted to inspect all of the non-invasive weed harvest areas prior to the work being done. 

Mr. Ronzio presented a map of Excalibur Lake, showing the extent of the weed growth noting that what is present in the lake was a variation milfoil that often is mistaken for the invasive species of Eurasian milfoil but is not. He explained that there are many issues that the individuals who will harvest these weeds need to contend with, including where and how to dispose of all material cut. Mr. Ronzio noted that the machine is due to be delivered on this week. He stated that Mr. Maier will be up next week to begin the cutting and still needed to volunteers to help with various tasks. 

Committee members discussed posting another notice on the website, to let people know when the lakes are being treated. 
On a related matter Mr. Lerner discussed an issue brought to his attention by the Goldmans. He noted that the family came up to Sherwood Forest unaware that the lakes had been treated by ACT and would not have done so had they been informed that the lakes were being chemically treated.  Furthermore, they did see the signs that were posted at the beaches because they have a home on the lake. Mr. Ronzio stated that they could provide submit their email address to the district so they could be notified and he advised committee member to spread the word that pertinent information is posted on the website.  

     b. Mechanical Weed Harvesting- Previously discussed

     c. Treatment Plan-Big Robin Hood & Excalibur Lakes- Previously discussed

5. Beach and Boat Management -
     a. Beach Mowing, Grooming Rejuvenation Report - Mr. Lerner noted that the mowing around the beaches is ongoing and that the sand rejuvenation project has been done. Committee members stated that they heard nothing but good things from the residents.

     b. Beach Access - Fencing, Gating, & Sign Posts- Mr. Ronzio stated that the new signs are in, however the district didn’t purchase new signposts.  The committee discussed where and how they need to be installed. Committee members also briefly discussed where they think gates may need to be installed in the future because moving the rocks and boulders is time consuming and costly. Mr. Lerner note that the Conservation Commission would like to be notified when the district is ready to install replacement fencing along Maid Marian Lane and the Maid Marian Beach. 

c. North Beach - Abandoned Boat Removal - Mr. Lerner stated that he would speak with Mr. Steve Rosenthal about getting in touch with the Environmental Police on this issue. He states that because there is a mandatory 90-day wait period, most likely the boat will not be removed until the next spring. Mr. Ronzio further noted once the process is completed the district would become the owner and could choose to dispose of it by bring it to the transfer station, selling it etc.
 d. BOH Beach and Water Testing Reports - Mr. Lerner noted that another beach failed last Tuesday, was re-tested and had good results on Friday. Mr. Lerner stated that their notification protocol is working well and that Housatonic Basin has been very reliable in calling him directly via cell phone with water testing results that necessitate closure of a beach. 

6. Opt-Out Requests STATUS  - Mr. Ronzio stated that Attorney Goodman is advising the district to modify the filing process. This could result in higher fees for the Opt-out applicant but it would preclude having to make corrections, which are even more costly.  Mr. Lerner answered questions from public present, He explained what the Opt-Out process entailed and why most residents do not choose this option because it required them to voluntarily give up deeded rights.

7. Property Acquisitions / Donations - 
    a. Mil Assoc. - Mr. Ronzio noted that Mil Associates has not paid corporate taxes for the last five (5) years, therefore the district policy precludes from taking possession of the property at this time.

    b. Letter of Appreciation - Mr. Gay- Mr. Lerner stated that he sent out a letter of appreciation, thanking him for his donation. 

    c. 25 Will Scarlet Drive - Mr. Lerner stated that this acquisition is also a work in progress and things are moving along. He explained that the property failed its Title V inspection and that Fannie Mae is in the process of hiring an engineer to draw up plans for a new system. He stated that the district update everyone at the prudential committee meetings as new information is forthcoming. Members of the public ask Mr. Lerner why the District is interested in purchasing this property. Mr. Lerner explains that the District is acquiring more and more stuff and really need to have an office and a place for storage. He further noted that a building such as this could serve as a meeting room. Members of the public expressed concern over the Lake District's need for this property, stating it will be a commercial property located in a residential neighborhood and that the residents do not want it. Mr. Ronzio noted that it would be a municipal building not a commercial facility and provide further details about the Zoning Bylaws of the town. Committee members briefly discussed the purchase and other options such as the former castle property, explaining why it is not a realistic, viable option for them.   

8. Website - Ms. Cowell explained that she has made some changes to the website, creating a section for meeting agendas. She noted that moving forward they will be able to post all future meeting agendas. She further advised that the website is for informational purposes only and is not required instrument of communication according to the district’s bylaws. Mr. Ronzio stated that in compliance with the Open Meeting Law he sends the district’s agenda to the Town Clerk, Town Secretary as well as the Assistant tax collector who post it as required.  
Committee members revisit the discussion regarding 25 Will Scarlet Drive. Members discuss posting a Community Notice on the website to inform all residents of possible future plans for this property. Members also agreed to explore the possibility of having a section where residents could submit their suggestions and opinions for review by the Prudential Committee. Ms. Cowell asked that all informational material be sent to her via email and she will then put it in document form for website posting. 

.

9. Any other business to come before the Committee - Committee members finalize the discussion on 25 Will Scarlet Drive. Mr. Taylor made a motion to authorize Ms. Cowell to create and post information on Will Scarlet Drive, Mr. Taylor seconded the motion. Committee members further discuss the motion on the table. Ms. Cowell asked if they even need an official motion to post an informational document on the website. Committee members discuss further. Committee members unanimously decide to continue the discussion at a meeting to be scheduled and posted for August 15th at 8:30 am at which time the final informational document will be created and then posted on the website for the public to read and review. Mr. Taylor withdraws his motion at this time. 

10. FY 2015 Audit - Mr. Lerner noted that the committee needed to decide if they want to conduct an audit this fiscal year. Committee members discuss the importance of conducting an audit, as well as hiring an accountant to review the books. Mr. Ronzio stated he would speak to Attorney Goodman and ask her what the best option to go with at this time is. Mr. Ronzio presents the Committee members with a new financial document that he has created, Committee members review.  

11. Opt-out Requests & Procedural Revisions- Previously discussed.

12. Public Input- Previously discussed.

13. Review Correspondence- Read and Reviewed.

14. Warrants #2 FY2016 - The warrants is passed out for Committee members to read and review. Mr. Ronzio provides a brief explanation of all items that appear on the warrant. Mr. Taylor made a motion to approve the warrant as presented and amended, Mr. Eldred seconded, Unanimous Approval.

Mr. Eldred makes a motion to continue the meeting until August 15th  at 8:30 AM, Ms. Cowell seconds the motion, and Meeting is continued until August 15th. 

15. Adjournment - No adjournment

Schedule meeting continuation to a date and time certain Saturday, August 15, 2015 at 8:30 AM.
Respectfully submitted,

Robert T. Ronzio

Clerk & Treasurer

Sherwood Forest Lake District 
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